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GREENPOWER F24/F24+ TECHNICAL BULLETIN – 2025/01 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR F24/F24+ COMPETITORS 

Ahead of the 2025 season, we would like to gently remind all teams of the following 
requirements contained in the current F24/F24+ Technical & Sporting Regulations: 

 

• T1.1. The vehicle will only be powered by one 24 volt DC electric motor, supplied by 
Greenpower. Only one motor may be installed in the car. Hybrid systems are not 
permitted. 
 

• T1.2. The motor is sealed and must not be opened or modified. 
 

 

• T13.2. Electronic motor controllers must not be capable of boosting battery 
voltage, i.e. at any time the voltage across the motor terminals may not exceed the 
voltage across the battery terminals. 

 

Failure to adhere to the above regulations will, at the discretion of the Chief 
Scrutineer, result in exclusion from the event. 

This bulletin has been issued in the interests of safety.  

Should you require further help or advice regarding this matter please contact: 

technical@greenpower.co.uk 
Tel: +44(0)1243 552305 
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